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Thames Water reveal their hand
A couple of weeks ago, Thames Water published their final shortlist for New Water Source options for their 2019 Five-year Water Resources Management Plan.  After five months of 'consultation', Thames have either ignored, or over-ridden with dubious arguments, the majority of critical comments coming from Stakeholders like GARD. The final shortlist contains:
 - two Water recycling/purification and re-use plants in London;
 - two desalination plants to turn river water to fresh water in London;
 - a possible transfer of water from the R Severn to the R Thames, supported by reservoirs in the Severn-Trent water and United Utilities areas in Wales and the West Midlands;
  - more abstraction of water from the Lower Thames below Teddington; and finally
  - the massive 'Abingdon' reservoir to be sited on the land between Steventon, Hanney,  Drayton and Marcham. 

As readers will know, GARD has long opposed the reservoir (successfully at the Public Inquiry in 2010), and we continue to do so. Even Thames Water's own figures show that there is enough water from the sources other than the reservoir to satisfy the South-East water deficit out to at least 2080. This demonstrates that there is no need for the reservoir in the foreseeable future.
Over the next nine months Thames Water will develop their designs on these options. They will then select a few (perhaps 3 or 4) new water resources to put forward to the government in January 2018. The government will then put that plan out to public consultation. There is thus a very strong possibility that the reservoir will be one of these new water resources proposed. It is GARD's view that the other sources  are less costly, less damaging to the environment, less disruptive to local communities  and more robust  against climate change than the reservoir. GARD will oppose a reservoir if it becomes one of the proposed 'shortlist' and will demand a new Public Inquiry.

Residents can now expect a 'charm offensive' from Thames Water to try to paint an over-optimistic and sanitised view of the reservoir. This commenced at the Annual Parish Meeting in Steventon on 2nd May, where Thames gave a presentation.  They stated correctly that the reservoir is still an option, but the tone of their presentation revealed their bias. They even claimed at one point that the reservoir could become a Special Site of Scientific Interest, comparing the possibilities for wildlife habitat with those at Abberton Reservoir in Essex. Unfortunately, a sharp-eyed Steventon resident who knows Abberton, pointed out the crucial problem with their argument: Abberton was formed by flooding a valley, so it is all below the surrounding land – Thames Water's planned reservoir is all ABOVE the surrounding land. The two simply cannot be compared, and it is regrettable that Thames are adopting this sort of line to try to influence local opinion. GARD will, aided by our expert consultants, be putting the true case to residents over the next few months. For the record, the proposed reservoir, at maximum size, is twice the area of  Abberton, and holds six times the amount of water. If this reservoir is constructed, will be the largest 'walled' reservoir in the world. It is a project way beyond Thames' experience.

At least three facts were established in the meeting: firstly, the water from the reservoir is more than 90% required by London (our local deficit is less than a tenth of London's by 2040); secondly Thames Water have yet to perform a conceptual design on where the flood water, which is normally accommodated in the area of the reservoir, would go if the reservoir were built; and finally there is no conceptual design yet on what the leakage from the reservoir would be. This just serves to reinforce our view that the potential problems are not being taken seriously: after all, Thames Water have a history of more than 20 years of proposing this reservoir, surely they should have checked these issues earlier?
GARD Annual General Meeting
 GARD held its Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 25th April at 7.30pm in St Michael's Church Hall. Members attending were briefed on the current situation regarding the reservoir by the Chairman, and a lively debate ensued. 

The GARD Committee and Officers were elected for the coming year. Derek Stork was re-elected as Hon Chairman, and Nick Thompson as Hon Vice-chairman. Deborah Bennett was elected as the new Hon Secretary and Lesley Hotchin as the new Hon  Treasurer. The other committee members are David Bowen, Glynn Davies, Sharron Jenkinson. Ian Moodey, Nick Rogers and Wren Wooster. Those committee members atanding down – Lesley Lovell as Secretary and Michael Robson, a former Vice-Chairman, were thanked for their hard work and dedication over more than a decade of involvement.

You can contact me (email chair@abingdonreservoir.org.uk) if you would like to help, or to join GARD (lifetime membership is only £5). 


 Derek Stork,   
Hon Chairman, Group Against Reservoir Development  

